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Present:
Andrew Rosenberg, Colin Jones, Max Morris, Steve Alexander, Steve McTaggart, Fiona Mackie, Lilian Johnstone, Harley Powell, David McCredie, Ken Jureidini, Elisabeth Hodson, Gad Kainer, Ian Hewitt, Josh Kausman, Peter Trinka (observer)

Apologies:
Mandy Walker, Debbie Lewis, William Wong, John Burke, Jeff Fletcher, Jonathon Craig

Minutes of 2006 AGM:
Minutes confirmed with 1 amendment (Paul Henning was present)

     
Proposer   Steve Alexander







Seconded    Colin Jones






Matters arising from minutes – None

Membership:


New members

Emma Ball (associate), Sam Crafter (full)

Resignations:


David Lines

Chairpersons report:   

Lil Johnstone reported:

·  There are still some problems with communication with the RACP and various subcommittees and recognition of ANZPNA as the peak national body of paediatric nephrologists in Australia and New Zealand.  To address this formal correspondence has been sent to RACP, ANZSN, ANZDATA and Kidney Health Australia.  

· A number of sub-committees within ANZPNA have been formally established including Multi-centre trials committee, Genetic testing group, Nephrology Curriculum group. 

ANZPNA executive would like to encourage use of the website as a means of communication for the group.  Minutes of meetings will be posted there for member-only viewing.  
Address:  www.anzpna.com.



    
Username: surname



   
 

Password : email address
· Mandy Walker has initiated some discussions with Kidney Australia regarding providing training for areas of needs.  Colin Jones discussed the difficulties with this including necessary visa and funding requirements.

· The Executive proposes consideration of changing the articles of association at the next AGM.  In particular they would like to change the definition of a quorum.  

· Colin Jones was thanked for performing in the role of IPNA secretary so ably. 

· Jonathon Craig has stepped down from the ANZDATA steering committee and was thanked in his absence for his contribution.  

· LJ thanked the Executive of ANZPNA for their work.  

Treasurer’s report

FM presented PH’s report in his absence.  The financial position of the Association remains sound (accumulated surplus as at 30th June 2007 $15058.93).  The Association has however recorded a small loss over the past year ($655.77) which in part reflects the decision at last year’s AGM to reduce the annual membership to $50 from $100.  There was considerable discussion regarding this.  CJ suggested that we need to factor in increased operability of the Association in terms of costs.  There were more teleconferences occurring and currently these costs were being covered by the various hospitals but may not continue to be so.  SMcT proposed that the membership fees be increased back to $100. Seconded: CJ Carried: unanimously Action: PH to increase subscription rates to $100 for 2008
There was discussion about honorary membership- it was felt in general that a member may be considered for honorary membership when paid employment had ceased.  A number of individuals have not paid subscription fees for several years and will be contacted individually to discuss whether they wish to continue membership.    





Committees:


IPNA- Colin Jones tended his report.  There was some discussion about the IPNA fellowship program.  This continues to work well with approximately 20 fellowships given each year.  Few are provided in 1st world countries because of the difficulties in providing hands on access to clinical work, immigration requirements and funding not meeting requirements in many 1st world countries.  CJ cautioned that we need to consider these issues when discussing training positions in Australia.  (need about $40 000 pa salary to meet Australian requirements).  

SPEC of ANZSN
Steve Alexander reported.  There will be a fellows retreat in May 2008.  Please let Steve know of any trainees who would be eligible to attend.  ANZSN has considerable funding for fellows to attend conferences and should be encouraged to apply.

ANZSN 2008 will be held in Newcastle.  Invited speakers include Lisa Guay-Woodford.  There is suggestion of combining a renal genetic satellite meeting including Lisa Guay-Woodford 

There has been some preliminary discussion about holding IPTA 2013 in New Zealand.  

SA reported on the programme for WTC 2008 Sydney.  The issue was raised of whether next year’s AGM should be held prior to the paediatric symposium at WTC

Action: FM to canvas members availability for AGM held at WTC .      

RENAL GENETICS GROUP:  

The group is most interested in organising for podocin 

and nephrin mutation analysis to be performed locally because of the clinical applicability and for prognostic reasons.  It is likely this will be established at CHW by next year and the NATA accreditation process would occur after that.  It was indicated by the group that it would be a useful resource to have a list of laboratories performing genetic testing on our website. Action: SA will send list to GK for posting on the website  

SAC Nephrology
LJ spoke to this in MW’s absence.  ANZPNA members have been 




invited to contribute to the FRACP paediatric curricula.  

There was discussion re accreditation criteria for training sites- we currently have no criteria and no formal process for this to occur.  This has begun to occur formally at adult nephrology training sites. It was agreed we would probably have to develop criteria in the future.  

MULTICENTRE TRIALS GROUP:


A protocol has been developed for the protocol biopsy study.  CJ asked that comments on the protocol be forwarded to the representative at each centre for the trials group.  These should be forwarded in the next month so that Paul Henning can draft the ethics application.

ANZDATA:
Steve McTaggart has been appointed as the paediatric representative. He pointed out that there is no mechanism for us to nominate ANZPNA members to the working party of ANZDATA.  The decision is made by the members of the steering committee.  Three people are required on the paediatric working group- S McT is the project manager now so that 1 more position is available.  Action: SMcT has requested interested parties express interest to him- the appointment would then be made after consideration by ANZDATA.  The major focus of the next paediatric ANZDATA report will be PD and peritonitis. 

New business arising :

Paediatric representation on subcommittees- It was generally agreed that we could not insist on nominations from ANZPNA to various subcommittees.  CJ made the point that rotation of these positions amongst members of ANZPNA was important.  

WTC- discussed by SA above

Training in paediatric/adolescent nephrology for adult trainees- correspondence from SK to Paul Snelling noted.  Agreed important to support this.  Further discussion should occur with MW. 

Paediatric renal dieticians and access of ANZPNA website: FM proposed motion that the paediatric renal dieticians be allowed access to our website for communication, sharing of protocols. Motion: carried unanimously. Action: FM to notify Maggie Aitken, dietician of outcome and further discussions to take place with FM and GK as website manager.  


	Action
	Person to carry out action

	Increase subscription rates to $100 for 2008


	Paul Henning

	Canvas members availability for AGM to be held at WTC, Sydney 2008 .      


	Fiona Mackie to email members

	Post list of genetic tests and laboratories on ANZPNA website
	Steve Alexander to send list to Gad Kainer for posting on website

	Submit comments on protocol biopsy trial to trials representative and then Paul Henning
	Trials representative at each centre to collate comments and forward to Paul Henning

	Interested parties in ANZDATA working party to discuss with Steve McTaggart
	Interested parties and Steve McTaggart

	Renal dieticians to access ANZPNA website for communication and sharing of protocols
	Fiona Mackie and Gad Kainer to have further discussions with renal dieticians and set up process. 
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